
2023 07 25 - Public Notice for DBE  

  

Central Oklahoma Transportation and Parking Authority (COTPA) 
Notice of DBE Goal  

   
  
  RE: Central Oklahoma Transportation and Parking Authority (COTPA) FY 2024-2026  
 Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Goal  
  
In accordance with requirements of the U.S. Department of Transportation as set forth in 49 CFR 
part 26, as amended, Central Oklahoma Transportation and Parking Authority, doing business as 
EMBARK, hereby notifies the public that it is updating the Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) 
goal for federal funded projects, professional services, construction and other federal funded projects 
for Federal Fiscal Year 2024 – 2026, Beginning October 1, 2023 and ending September 30, 2026.  
EMBARK’s overall total DBE goal for Federal Fiscal years 2024-2026 is 1.13%.  
  
EMBARK’s proposed overall goal and rationale are available upon request for 30 days from the date 
of this notice. Email embarkok@okc.gov, call (405) 297-2614, or send a letter to the address below. 
EMBARK will accept comments for 30 days from the date of this notice.  
  
Notice for Persons with a Disability  
   
Anyone with a disability who requires an accommodation, a modification of policies or procedures, 
an auxiliary aid or service in order to participate in this meeting should contact EMBARK at 405-
2971331 or TDD *711 as soon as possible but not later than 48 hours (not including weekends or 
holidays) before the scheduled meeting.  If you need an alternate format of the agenda or any 
information provided at said meeting, please contact the ADA department coordinator listed above 
48 hours prior to the scheduled meeting.  
  
Jason Ferbrache  
Administrator  
Central Oklahoma Transportation and Parking Authority  
2000 S May  
Oklahoma City, OK 73108  
  
  
  
  


